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March 22, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - 148 E Chisana


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Jeffery Smith.  
A photograph was included in the application, along with an Arborist Report from Board 
Certified Master Arborist, Austin Wienecke.  It is my recommendation the removal request for 
two trees be granted.


Both trees are Sitka spruce (Picea sitchensis), and are approximately 28” and 22” in DBH and 
90’ tall (photograph attached).  The trees received significant damage to their anchoring roots 
when excavation occurred on the adjacent property.  The trees now pose a high risk of falling 
over and I recommend the removal request be granted according to permit Criteria C, “The tree 
presents a safety hazard”.  This situation was a direct result of negligence to protect these trees 
and I believe restitution should be pursued by both the City and property owner.


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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2 Sitka spruce trees with Critical Root Zone damage


Treescapes Northwest	 	 CCB# 236534

P.O. Box 52	 	 Cell: 503-453-5571

Manzanita, OR  97130	 	 www.treescapesnorthwest.com


